CITY OF PORT LAVACA

CC MEETING:

MAY 12, 2025

AGENDA ITEM #

DATE:

4/30/2025

TO:

HONORABLE JACK WHITLOW AND CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS

FROM:

JODY WEAVER., INTERIM CITY MANAGER

subject:

APPOINTMENT/REAPPOINTMENT OF PORT COMMISSION

MEMBERS

BACKGROUND:

The Port Commission Board has several terms that will expire in June. Port Commission Members seeking reappointment are: Alex Davila, Larry Nichols, Jamie O'Neil and Mike McGuire. Each Commissioner has requested to be reappointed to the Port Commission Board by submitting a letter of interest. There are no term limits established and the full term is for a period of two (2) years.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:

IMPACT ON COMMUNITY SUSTAINABILITY:

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends approval.

ATTACHMENTS:

See letters of interest from the Commissioners.

ALEX DAVILA

304 El Camino Real Street Port Lavaca, TX 77979

May 1, 2025

Please accept this as my application to continue as a member of the Port Lavaca Port Commission.



Re: Port Commission Term

From Michael McGuire <mlm1938@winsim.com>

Date Wed 4/30/2025 9:39 AM

To Oralia Munoz <omunoz@portlavaca.org>

Cc Jody Weaver < jweaver@portlavaca.org>; Mandy Grant < mgrant@portlavaca.org>

I would like to apply for another term on the Port Lavaca Port Commission.

Please confirm the receipt of this email.

Michael L McGuire 361 433-5656

On Wed, Apr 23, 2025, 10:38 AM Oralia Munoz < omunoz@portlavaca.org wrote:

Good morning Mr. McGuire, this email is to inform you that your term as Port Commissioner expires in June of this year. City Council will consider appointments/reappointments to the Port Commission at the May 12th meeting. If you would like to be considered for reappointment to the Port Commission, please send an email expressing your interest in being reappointed, which will be provided to Council in their meeting packet. I must receive the letter/email no later then May 5 to make sure it is included in the Council packet. Thank you and have a good day.

Oralia G. Munoz

City of Port Lavaca -

Ports and Harbors

202 N. Virginia St.

Port Lavaca, Texas 77979

361-552-9793 Ext. 229

Email: omunoz@portlavaca.org

Oralia Munoz

From:

James O'Neil/FTTRIN < James O@ftpc.fpcusa.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, April 23, 2025 11:42 AM

To: Cc: Oralia Munoz Jody Weaver

Subject:

Re: Port Commission Term

Thank you for the email,

I would like the opportunity to be considered for reappointment to Port Commission for city of Port

Lavaca. Thank you,

James O'Neil

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S21 5G, an AT&T 5G smartphone

Get Outlook for Android

From: Oralia Munoz < omunoz@portlavaca.org > Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2025 10:38:51 AM

To: jameso@ftpc.fpcusa.com <jameso@ftpc.fpcusa.com>

Cc: Jody Weaver < jweaver@portlavaca.org>

Subject: Port Commission Term

CAUTION: This email originated from an External Source. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

- IT/Management Center

Good morning Mr. O'Neill, this email is to inform you that your term as Port Commissioner expires in June of this year. City Council will consider appointments/reappointments to the Port Commission at the May 12th meeting. If you would like to be considered for reappointment to the Port Commission, please send an email expressing your interest in being reappointed, which will be provided to Council in their meeting packet. I must receive the letter/email no later than May 5 to make sure it is included in the Council packet. Thank you and have a good day.

Oralia G. Munoz
City of Port Lavaca Ports and Harbors
202 N. Virginia St.
Port Lavaca, Texas 77979
361-552-9793 Ext. 229

Oralia Munoz

From:

Larry Nichols < lwn2016@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 29, 2025 10:23 AM

To:

Oralia Munoz

Subject:

Re: Port Commission Term

Mayor and Council, I am interested and willing to continue to serve on the Port Commission for another term. Larry W. Nichols

Sent from Yahoo Mail. Get the app

On Wednesday, April 23, 2025 at 10:39:51 AM CDT, Oralia Munoz <omunoz@portlavaca.org> wrote:

Good morning Mr. Nichols, this email is to inform you that your term as Port Commissioner expires in June of this year. City Council will consider appointments/reappointments to the Port Commission at the May 12th meeting. If you would like to be considered for reappointment to the Port Commission, please send an email expressing your interest in being reappointed, which will be provided to Council in their meeting packet. I must receive the letter/email no later than May 5 to make sure it is included in the Council packet. Thank you and have a good day.

Oralia G. Munoz

City of Port Lavaca -

Ports and Harbors

202 N. Virginia St.

Port Lavaca, Texas 77979

361-552-9793 Ext. 229

Email: omunoz@portlavaca.org